ASTON-CUM-AUGHTON PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF THE RECREATION AND OPEN SPACES COMMITTEE 
HELD ON WEDNESDAY 27TH JUNE 2022
IN THE PARISH HALL  ROSEGARTH AVENUE AT 6.00 PM

PRESENT
Cllr R Taylor (Chairperson), Cllrs P Davis, 
D Gee, S Forster, J Peech, L Pitchely and H Ratcliffe



Mrs K Butler – Clerk to the Council

1069
TO RECEIVE APOLOGIES AND REASONS FOR ABSENCE 
An apology and reason for absence was received from Councillor Bartholomew.
It was RESOLVED that the apology and reason for the absence from Councillor Bartholomew be accepted.

1070
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST
               Councillor Forster – Agenda item 14.
1071
CONSIDERATION OF ITEMS FOLLOWING THE EXCLUSION OF MEMBERS OF THE PRESS AND PUBLIC
None
1072    TO APPROVE THE MINUTES DATED 27 JUNE 2022
It was RESOLVED that the Chairperson be authorised to sign the minutes of the Recreation and Open Spaces Committee meeting held on 27 June 2022 as being a true record of the business transacted.
1073
TO RECEIVE A DEBRIEF ON THE PLATINUM JUBILEE EVENTS
Beacon Lighting


The Clerk advised that the beacon lighting had been very well attended, heras  fencing had been erected 5m away from the beacon bonfire which had been built over the old goalmouth. The Choir and cornet player were very well received, unfortunately the Advertiser had not attended the event. The Clerk further advised that at the end of the night a resident had complained about the fire which was being left to burn out overnight and which the fire service were aware of, the Clerk advised that due to the resident’s concerns the fire was put out by herself, the supervisor, the administrator and her family and Councillor Taylor using buckets of water from the changing rooms. 

Picnic in the Park

The Clerk advised that due to the weather the event had been moved inside to the Parish Hall. Staff and volunteers had worked hard to trim up the hall and lay out the tables & chairs for a street party. It was noted that the entertainment and activities for children were excellent however, unfortunately, the event hadn’t been very well attended.


The Committee asked that thanks were passed on to the staff for their hard work and for changing the venue at very short notice.
1074
TO RECEIVE AN UPDATE ON BURGOYNE PARK
The Committee was advised that due to a £100,000 successful funding bid, the Council had £100,000 available within earmarked reserves for the refurbishment of the Multi Use Games Area and the Play area. 
The Clerk informed the Committee that set template press releases from the funders were to be sent out to the local press and promoted on the Council’s website and social media outlets, however, all press releases must be signed off by the grant manager prior to being released.
Consultation for the skate park was discussed, it was agreed that the Clerk book a stall at Aston gala for consultation with members of the public.
1075
TO AGREE THE DATE FOR THE BONFIRE AND FIREWORKS FOR 2022
It was RESOLVED that the bonfire and firework event be held on Thursday 3rd November 2022.
1076
TO ESTABLISH A WORKING PARTY TO ORGANISE THE BONFIRE AND FIREWORKS EVENT


It was agreed that due to the timescale of the event, the working party is not set up until next year.
1077
TO DISCUSS THE TREES WHICH HAVE CHRISTMAS LIGHTS FITTED IN THEM


The Clerk advised that Rotherham Council had contacted her regarding lights in the trees at the Church Corner, the Clerk was waiting for a member of the team at RMBC to contact her with further advice/information of how the lights should be wrapped.

1078
TO RECEIVE AN UPDATE ON OLD AUGHTON REC


The Committee were informed that the path which ran adjacent to Aughton Early Years would have work completed on it in August, the Clerk advised that she will ensure that ‘footpath closed signs’ will be erected and leaflets delivered to residents to advise them.
1079
TO RECEIVE AN UPDATE ON THE PLAY AREAS
The play areas at all sites were discussed, the Clerk advised that dog owners were going into the play area at Lodge Lane to sit with their dogs as there was no other seating.
It was agreed that the Clerk arranges visits to all sites with the Play Officer at RMBC and Councillors.

1080
TO DISCUSS HOLDING BRASS BANDS EVENTS DURING THE

SUMMER
After discussion, it was agreed to look at holding small events in some of the parks next year if budget allowed.
1081
COMPLAINT FROM A RESIDENT ON MOORLAND VIEW
The Clerk advised that a complaint had been received from a resident from Moorland View regarding the hedge behind their property. The Clerk advised that she had been informed that the hedge had been planted by the previous resident and that the boundary was the responsibility of the resident. It was agreed that the Clerk speaks to the resident and informs them of this.
1082
REQUEST FROM ASTON SWALLOWNEST JUNIOR FOOTBALL CLUB

A request had been received from Aston Swallownest Junior Football Club who were looking for a home ground for the club, the club were hopeful that the Leonard Kyte Recreation Ground could be their home ground. The Clerk advised that the entrance to the site and the parking was not very good, she explained that she had met with an Officer from RMBC regarding the feasibility of an access road from West Lane and they had advised her to send in a pre-planning application to RMBC so that all services could look at the proposal.
It was RESOLVED that the Clerk sends a pre-planning application to RMBC for a new access road from West Lane.
1083
DATE AND TIME OF NEXT MEETING


Monday, 8 August 2022 at 6pm
SIGNED   …………………………………………         DATED   …………………..
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